


[bookmark: _GoBack]SPF-SIG Committee Conference Call 
March 15, 2011
Committee Members
Present:
Carlos Ramos			Eloise Traina			John Bohley
Dawn Thomas			Kathie Chafee			Ruth Satterfield
Elaine Georgas			Nicholas Martt			Phil Atkins
Robert Smedley			Wendy Hunter-Vaughn		Sarah Ndiagui
Sgt Cheryl Danielson		Stacy Gibson			

Not Present:

Adam Hochstetler		Brad Williams			Kathy Coate-Ortiz
Leslie Brower			LTC David Seitz			Melanie Tidwell
Michael Coyne			Michael Langford		Mollie Stevens
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Conference Call:

Ruth Satterfield welcomed the Committee Members and told them she was really excited about our progress this far and was looking forward to the outcomes of the phone call.

Ruth began the conference with a review of the SPF SIG grant review process and referred to the handout  sent in an email to them which includes the top scores identified by the review committee.   We followed what was decided with the Committee in the SPF SIG meetings that were held several months ago.    This was a two part review process.  One was the general overall scoring of the different sections of the application with the regular typical review of the grant; and the second one was our priority areas.  Both of these sections were worth 100 points.    We had six sets of eyes on each grant.  Fiscal for the budget, data review for documentation of needs areas, and three internal reviewers that reviewed the entire process.  We brought those scores together and came up with averages and that is what you have your list.  

There were 22 applications received.  The 12 top scores are identified for selection and then we have one additional.  The total points that were available were 200.  The score range once we had everything scored was 135.7 to the top score of 186.  

Our actual collection based on their scores start with 186 through 161.5.  These are our top 12 scores.  As we look at our top 10, which was very interesting and very nice fell out to 2 per region. The regions that we have split out into the state.  We looked at the next scores and there was an additional southwest and an additional northeast.   So we have 3 in the northwest region, 3 in the northeast region, 3 in the southwest region, 2 in the southeast region, and 2 in the central region.  

Now the one that is below, in the northwest region with a score of 160, I want to talk to you about where we are.  We looked at our funds and we looked at the projected requests all the way through the final year of the grant to make sure we were able to fund everyone adequately based on what their request was.   

We took the approach, if it was at all possible, we did not want to say, “Well, you only get this much of what you are requesting,”     You told us what you needed and we are trying to provide that.  So we got our 12 and we are able to fully fund those throughout the life of the grant.  

However, that leaves us with some funds yet to be spent in the community category.  So we looked at the next score.  Well, interestingly enough the next score was 160 and there were 2 grantees with that same score.  So we had a tie.  We talked with our director and what we thought was the right thing to do, and I bring this forward to you to see if this is what you want us to do, was to utilize our priority scores to break that tie because this is a project that had some specific priorities.  It is a little bit different than most grants and we felt that we should hold those scores a bit higher than we would the general grant.  Based on that, the next selected grantee would be the one from the northwest region who had a score that was a little bit higher in the priority ranking.  

The other thing to understand is that means the first year they would be able to receive all that they requested.  The second year, they would receive $33,000.00 less than they requested.  The third year, they would receive $51,000.00 less than requested; and the fourth year, they would receive approximately $49,000.00 less than they requested.

Our proposal would be that we talk to the Board and offer the grant to them with the recognition that there would be less than what they felt they needed to do this process.  If they are willing to proceed with that, then we would approve that if this is the way you would like us to go.

That would mean if for some reason they would say, “No we aren’t interested in doing that, we don’t think we could do it”, we would go to the next one that scored 160 and offer the same proposal.
If it would get to the point of both of them saying no, the next grantee below them who I believe had a score of 159.  This grantee’s request is very close to the amount we actually have left.  I am asking all of you what your thoughts are on this 13th sub-recipient proposal.

The Committee asked what the timeline would be and if getting an answer from the 13th one would hold up the process.

Ruth told the Committee that we will not hold up the movement of the other 12 based on the 13th because we know that we have the funds to cover their requests completely.  We will move forward with the process of getting them the NOA’s and then updating whatever pieces they need to update.  There are some things in the budget they need to change, and in the budget narrative they need to write more clearly.  Then one of them has a specific question we need to get answered.   All we need left after this call is the OK from Tonia Gray to go ahead.

The fact is we have followed the plan that was in the strategic plan which has been given approval.  It is a formality I understand that we just give her a list that these are the ones we are funding and it is OK.  She is aware of that.  I have been in contact with her today that after this call we will be giving her additional information and awaiting her response.  She knows that our plan is to get it funded April 1st, and she is behind it and has been pushing the process to make it happen.

We are excited that we actually have the opportunity on April 1st to say, “You have dollars,” and it looks like that our carryover requests should be approved hopefully in time to follow the information with the SPF SIG sub-recipients to follow and offer allocation to other board areas.

Ruth asked the Committee if there were any thoughts or questions about the 13th selection.

The Committee asked when she thought the applicants will be notified and will those who are receiving awards know about it before they receive the official letter.

Ruth told them that it would have to happen within the next 2 weeks in order to have funds available to flow April 1st, and that she was not sure what the Departmental procedure was on notification before the official letter although she would check on it.

The Committee said early notification would be helpful for those who may need to hire folks and, getting people lined up for the 5-day training in May because the training issue is a huge commitment and it is soon.

Ruth referred the Committee to the other page of the handout that identified the substances that have been targeted.  We have several grants who actually did select 2 substances as a whole, 9 of those are on our selection and are going to address alcohol.   Six of those are going to address prescription drug abuse; some with particular focus on opiates.  One is focusing on Heroin and one is focusing on Marijuana.  One has identified illicit drugs, but unspecified.  This is the one I said we need to get clarified.  We did ask if they chose that category they told us what the substance was, but it was not clearly identified, so we want to make sure we understand what substance they are going to be focused on.

The other pieces to give you are an overview of the different types of populations that were selected.   Of course, everyone is addressing the 18-25 year old age group and within that age group they will be addressing college students.  Some of them will be addressing specifically commuter college students.  There is urban, rural, African American, Hispanic Latino, one in particular addressed military, the previously and currently incarcerated, and those who do not have their GED’s.   So it sounds like we are going to have a breadth of populations served.  I looked at it geographically and feel like we have a pretty good sprinkling around the state and also had to realize who did and didn’t apply.  All 50 boards did not apply.

I will move forward and ask for a vote regarding approval on the sub-recipient selection that has been forwarded to you and the process for that 13th selection.  The Committee, with one member abstaining from the vote, gave their approval. 

Ruth told the Committee that we have approved the selection of our sub-recipients grantees for the SPF SIG and I am really excited about moving forward to the point of actually funding our communities.



Next Steps:

What is our next step?   Obviously getting the funding out is the next step.   For the Committee, we will be looking at progress, and update calls.

At this point I would like to propose as we get moving that we start with bi-monthly calls to give you updates of what is going on, making sure you are well aware of the processes that were involved in the trainings that are going on and the progress of the sub-recipients.

The Committee said they felt that bi-monthly calls would meet the need at this point and that maybe in the future the calls could be moved to quarterly.

Ruth told the Committee that the other thing we are going to start getting going with this process is that the workgroup in the grant was called Evidence Based Workgroup.  We changed the name to Improving Prevention Practices Workgroup.   This workgroup will be getting up and running.  We may ask for some of you to participate or for you to give us an idea of somebody else that might be a good person to work on those committees.  This is the group of folks who will be reviewing strategic plans from all of the sub-recipient grantees that will have to be well-trained on the SPF process and the evidence based practices that go along with this and the way this whole implementation process works.  So there are going to be some worker bees; like all of you were there for a couple of months hot and heavy and we appreciate that.  There will be work that needs to be done and turned in and reviewed at our level with this other work group.   There will be the Committee that continues and a workgroup that may have some people from the Committee as well as other people involved.

Next Meeting:

Should be the end of May after the training has occurred and we can give you an update on how that 5-day training went and the things we learned.   So we will look at a couple of dates and move those forward.  

Closing:

Hopefully you will be hearing from me very shortly saying, “The funding is going.  It is on its way out.”
I want to thank all of you today for giving us this time and being a part of the process.  Without you we couldn’t do this and the communities wouldn’t get their money.   

The Committee said thanks for your time and all the help from ODADAS.


Follow up actions after conference call:

E-mail sent March 16, 2011, sent to SPF-SIG Sub-Recipient Applicants who were not selected.

E-mail sent March 16, 2011, to SPF-SIG Sub-Recipient Applicants letting them know their application was selected and they would be receiving a letter and NOA in the near future.

E-mail sent March 16, 2011, to the Committee letting them know that the 13th SPF-SIG Sub-Recipient had been confirmed.














